

# **Bearpark Primary School Newsletter**

# Friday 18th January 2019



Diary For next week

Monday School Nurse for Reception and

Year 6 children—height and weight

Tuesday Key Stage 2 Dance Club

Wednesday Key Stage 2 Sports Club

Key Stage 2 Ukulele Club

Chinese Teachers visit our school

Beamish visitors in school KS2

Thursday Reception/KS1 Sports Club

Friday Yoga session

# Safeguarding

If you have any concerns about a child, you can phone First Contact on 03000 26 79 79

#### **Chinese New Year**

We have some Chinese teachers working in school during the next two weeks. We are invited to celebrate Chinese New year on Saturday 9th February in Durham Town Hall.

Further details to follow.

### Week 2- Head teacher's Message

All of the children have settled back into the school routine this week and it has been a busy learning environment across the whole school. We have talked about working as a team in assemblies and achieving great things together. The children are working hard to make Bearpark Team even better. I look forward to observing the effects of working as a team next week.

Mrs Clements Head Teacher

#### This week's achievers:

Headteacher's Award: Logan for exemplary behaviour

Class 5: Y6— Connor for work on fractions

Y5— Corey for use of descriptive language

Class 4: Y4 - Micha for trying her best in Maths and English

Y3- Harry for improving work and behaviour

Class 3: Daniel and Lana for great work this week

Class 2: Ben for trying hard in phonics

Class 1: Alexis for amazing reading and phonics

Nursery: Evie for excellent listening

#### **Sports Stars**

Evelyn for outstanding attitude during sports club

Well done to all of our achievers this week!

### **Attendance**

Class 3 were the winners this week with 99%.

Whole school attendance: 95%

Well done to everyone who has helped with increasing our attendance figures across this week. Let us keep this going in hope that we reach the government target of 96%.

## **Bearpark School News**

- The Parish Council have already given us some funds to purchase percussion instruments and 20 ukuleles. Music provision for the whole school started this week.
- The Parish Council have given us a grant for an exciting school trip for the summer term. Mrs Barber is kindly arranging this.
- We currently have a vacancy for a parent governor. Please let us know if you are interested in this role.
- Don't forget to wrap up warm during these cold, winter weeks. Children will need jumpers, coats, gloves and hats.
   Please ensure that all items are labelled with names.
- Watch out for a Beamish letter inviting you on a free bus during February half-term.